
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

July 13, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman            
   John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                  
   Bill Reigle – Chief of Police 
     William Bova – Member                              Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer (absent)






   Patrick Armstrong – Solicitor (absent)
Public Attendees per sign in sheet: Stephanie Fogg, Kendra Hoffman, Kermit Bell, Curtis Bucks, Melanie Custer, Sarah Rogers, Jen Bushta, John Brieve, Jane Popko, Pat Krebs, Greg Smith, Dawn Blauch, Sandra DeCarlo and Mike Nortrup.
 Public Comment:
Pat Krebs – Provided an update on the ‘Voices of Campbelltown’ initiative and suggested getting the Historical Commission to participate by involving 60 and 70 year old residents in the next phase of this project.

Jane Popko – Questioned the status of Bova providing a biography for the Township website.  She mentioned her recent AARP grant submission for the Campbelltown Park Pavilion initiative was denied and inquired about the Township providing the match against the existing Marcellus Shale grants. 
Approval of the Minutes:

A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Custer to approve the June 8, 2021 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Bucks to approve the June 23, 2021 Workshop – Meeting Minutes. Custer abstained since he did not attend the meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 12-2021 & 13-2021.  Motion carried.
Reports:
Manager’s Report- Eberly shared about the recent passing of John Pennebaker who has served on the Municipal Authority for the last 30+ years.  Road work is scheduled for Woodridge Drive, Brookwood Drive and Forest Circle in the Arbordayle Development early next week.  He reminded everyone of the upcoming Zoning Hearing Board meeting to be held at the Campbelltown Fire Company on July 22, 2021 regarding the proposed Verizon Cell Tower along Lingle Road.  Grant applications from NFWF and the Growing Green Grant offer through DEP have been submitted for MS-4 projects.   
Zoning Report- None 
Solicitor’s Report – None
Other Reports-

Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Sewer Authority, Palmyra Library, Historical Commission, Palmyra Parks and Recreational Program, First Aid & Safety Patrol, Campbelltown and the Lawn Fire Companies. 
Old Business:
 A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 13-2021 – Appropriation of the American Rescue Plan Fund. Motion carried. 
New Business:
A brief discussion was held regarding the acceptance and placement of the various plaques, framed documents, etc. in the Township Building recently given by the Historical Commission for viewing by the public. 
With the recent passing of John Pennebaker who served on the Municipal Authority for over 30+ years, the Board will be accepting letters of interest through July 30, 2021 from residents willing to serve out the remainder of this term.
Good and Welfare - Bucks noted the Board would be going into Executive Session to discuss personnel and legal matters after the meeting.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 PM.  Motion carried. 
                                        _________________________________________
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